
[A]  Is it true I can get IDP credit for attending a 
lecture at the School of Architecture? …another good question 
 
 
Note:  If you don’t have an NCARB number or haven’t submitted an 

eligibility date form go back to the PDF  How can I get started with 
IDP? and follow the directions.  
 
Process:  To receive IDP credit for attending a lecture you first need a 
temporary AIA number from the AIA.  The simple process is outlined below:  
 

1. The first thing you should do is access the NCARB website at:  www.ncarb.org    
 

2. Then click on the IDP quick link and download the IDP Guidelines.    
 

3. Follow the guidelines: 
a. (See page 20, SUPPLEMENTAL EXPERIENCE FOR ELECTIVE HOURS, 

AIA Continuing Education) To report AIA Continuing Education (attending 
lectures is a form of continuing education) you must first download and 
complete the webform:  info.aia.org/aia/freeTranscriptsforInterns.cfm 

 
 

b. Fill out the form and click the submit button.  The AIA will email you with a 
temporary AIA number. 

 
 then 
 

c. At every lecture you will see Sharon with a clipboard. If you place your name 
and temporary AIA number on that sheet you will receive continuing 
education credit which will translate into IDP credits and help you on your 
path towards licensure.    

 
 
 
 
 
If you have any questions, contact Christopher Livingston, the MSU educational coordinator at:  clivingston@montana.edu 
 
It’s just that easy! 
Not only does the lecture series benefit your education (you also pay for it with a portion of your fees), it also benefits 
your future endeavors to becoming an architect. 
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